KNEESALL Knatter

Year 38 Number 7 Editors: Richard & Christine Lawrence 01623 863221 new number November 2020

In these unusual times, it has been decided to issue the Knatter by email & What's App and also repeat the information on COVID support each month. If you would like a paper copy or know of someone who does not have internet access, please contact us. Editors

Bill Hemsley Community Centre Notes

Booking the hall. Tel: Kevin Gray 07971 547735 or email KevinGray@SDCTrailers.com before arranging a booking.

Kneesall & District Women's Institute is a friendly, welcoming group from Kneesall and its surrounding villages. We usually meet on the 4th Wednesday of each month at 7.30pm in the Bill Hemsley Community Centre to listen to interesting speakers and watch practical demonstrations. We had planned to resume our meetings in September, but unfortunately this coincided with the Government re-imposing restrictions on numbers allowed to meet. We hope to restart meetings again as soon as we are allowed. In the meantime our President, Janet, is happy to give further details about our WI. She can be contacted on 01636 636274 or by email hind-hillfarm@hotmail.co.uk"

Kneesall 'Pop up Farmshop'

Xmas orders now being taken

After a year like no other, end it with a fabulous festive feast.

We've got a huge selection of

Festive Birds on offer including

Turkeys, Geese, Ducks and for something extra special 3 Bird Roasts.

Alongside the main event we have delicious:

Honey Roast Hams

Award Winning Pies

Extra matured Beef

Xmas Puddings made locally from The Country Victualler

Local cheeses and a whole lot more.

Collect an order form from the shop or just contact Will on 07976855423 or email will@meatsmiths.co.uk

Egmanton Christmas Trees

Choose & Cut

We are open this year under covid rules. You can still come along and pre tag your tree but please contact us before you come. If you're in a risk group please phone or order online www.egmantonchritsmastrees.co.uk and we will deliver to your door.

Open 7 days a week 9:00am to 5:00pm from 23rd November.
Enquiries 07730 136677 Juglans Farm, Egmanton, Newark NG22 0EZ

Nordman Fir Norway Spruce Fraser Fir Potted Trees Tree Stands

Local Deliveries

Parish Council Website can be accessed via the link - https://www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/kneesallkersallomptonpc/

A reminder of who is on the Parish Council: Trevor Kirk (Chairman) Baulk Lane; Richard Taylor (Vice Chairman) Kersall; Robert Greenland (Clerk) Baulk Lane; Brian Allebon Kersall; Colin Cutts School Lane; Peter Davis Ompton; Liz Fidler Ossington Road; Merrinda Lissaman Ossington Road; Moira Wingfield Ossington Road



Kneesall, Kersall & Ompton





There is currently no vicar.

Ministry Team

The Rev Margaret Groves: 01623 870679 Heather Brown 01623 870517 Joan Wood 01623 882175

The Rev Alistair Littlewood: 07946 040287 Janice Hannington 07964 441723

Baptisms, Weddings and Funerals:

Our prayers are with all our engaged couples and baptism candidates, and their families, and especially with those who are bereaved. Some of our churches will remain closed, including for weddings, funerals and baptisms. Most will now be opening, and weddings are permitted by the government, but what is possible within a service is limited by strict regulations. We are currently planning for baptisms; there is likely to be a lengthy waiting list. Funerals will usually be held at the graveside or in the crematorium, with limited attendance, although funerals are now possible inside churches. Anybody wanting a baptism should contact Janice with any queries (07964 441723 or email jkrh1954@gmail.com). For weddings contact Margaret (01623 870679). Funerals are arranged through your funeral director, but anybody on the ministry team (listed above) would be happy to talk if you need to. For the time being there will be no 'Open Vestry Hour'. Although we have no choice, we hope you will understand that in complying with regulations we are loving our neighbour and protecting our NHS. We look forward to fully marking these important milestones in the Christian journey more fully as soon as possible.

This is part of the print edition of News4U. A longer, electronic edition with more online links is available by typing in https://www.achurchnearyou.com/ and searching for your parish church. If you would like it to be emailed to you, please let us know.

Abridged services list. Editor:-

1st November Holy Communion 10:30am at St Giles, Ollerton

8th November Morning Prayer 10.45am at Laxton

15th November Holy Communion 10:00am at Wellow

29th November Holy Communion 10:30am at Laxton

CORONA VIRUS SUPPORT

The following people in Kneesall village have given their numbers and any villagers are welcome to call for support and to ask for shopping or dog walking or advice during this difficult time of social distancing and self-isolation.

Dan Coops	07825 932 341	Ben Mather	07795 973 005
Liz Fidler	07964 161 996	Clare Mills	07788 374 540
Clive Fidler	07964 165 499	Chris Wildgust	07804 479 715
Jo Grey	07928 614 161	Trevor Kirk	01623 860 867
Ruth Willis	07980 692 620	Liz McIntyre	07880 236 458
Lindsey Crooks	07591 858 833	Ted Anthill	07971 951 179
Kate Roberts	07974 742 277	Rob Sheilds	07872 007 457
Emma Smith	07951 376 579	Kathy Hyde Barker	07870 729 117
Will Smith	07976 855 423	Phil Hyde Barker	07870 729 118
Leigh Patterson	07780 831 893	Sarah & Brian	07803 170 587
Pam Gladwin	07734 533 095	Jess Tullberg	07989 973 454
Chris Roberson	07971 854 465		

If you would like to be added to the What's App group, please let Kathy Hyde Barker (07870 729 117) have your mobile phone number. This is a great way to keep in touch and to ask for help etc. It's also a good way to report events in the village, lost dogs, suspicious people etc and just to keep in touch and say hi from time to time. Please let us know if any of you need help, all the people on the list are keen to help. **Kneesall Social Contact List** We would like to set up an email contact list for better communication, if you are happy to receive information by email/mobile, this would only be for village use, please send your details (name, address, email, mobile number) to: kath-yhydebarker@me.com If you would like to be contacted on your land line or by a note in your postbox, please drop a note into my postbox at Church Farm on the corner of School Lane and Main Street.